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Department of Planning & Public Works 

City of Chesterfield 

Public Hearing Summary Report 

 

T.S.P. 36-2011 AT&T (1972 Baxter Road):  A request to obtain approval for a 

Telecommunication Facility Siting Permit for a collocation of additional antennas and 

ĞƋƵŝƉŵĞŶƚ ŽŶ ĂŶ ĞǆŝƐƚŝŶŐ ŚŝŐŚ ƐƚƌƵĐƚƵƌĞ ŝŶ Ă ͞RϮ͟ RĞƐŝĚĞŶĐĞ DŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ ;ϭϱ͕ϬϬϬ sq. ft.) ʹ 

zoned property located at the intersection of Baxter Road and a AmerenUE transmission 

line easement on the northeast side of Baxter Road (20S540700). 

 

Summary 

The above-referenced project is a request for a Telecommunications Siting Permit 

(T.S.P.).  AT&T proposes to locate three (3) additional antennas to an existing high 

structure at the above referenced location.  The additional antennas will be utilized to 

offer LTE 4G data service.   

 

The existing antennas at this site are located on the top of an AmerenUE transmission 

tower. The current antenna array on this office building was approved administratively 

under the conditions of City of Chesterfield Ordinance 1214.  City of Chesterfield 

Ordinance 2391, which now governs telecommunications and facilities siting, requires a 

public hearing before the City of Chesterfield Planning Commission for initial granting of 

a T.S.P.  Note, the Commission does not provide a recommendation to the City Council, 

but rather a list of issues generated during the hearing.  City Council is the decision-

making body for all requests for Telecommunications Siting Permits.  A public hearing 

further addressing the request will be held at the November 28, 2011 City of 

Chesterfield Planning Commission meeting.  
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Attached please find a copy of the Public Hearing Notice and an application packet 

detailing the request.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Shawn Seymour, AICP 

Senior Planner  
 

Cc: Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

               Rob Heggie, City Attorney 

Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning and Public Works 

                Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 

 



 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
CITY OF CHESTERFIELD 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning Commission of the City of Chesterfield will hold a Public Hearing 
on Monday, November 28, 2011, at 6:30 PM, in the Council Chambers at the City Hall, 690 Chesterfield 
Parkway West, Chesterfield, Missouri 63017. 
Said hearing will be as follows: 
 
T.S.P. 36-2011 AT&T (1972 Baxter Road):  A request to obtain approval for a Telecommunication 
Facility Siting Permit for a collocation of additional antennas and equipment on an existing high structure in a 
“R2” Residence District (15,000 sq. ft.) – zoned property located at the intersection of Baxter Road and a 
AmerenUE transmission line easement on the northeast side of Baxter Road (20S540700). 
 

 

 
 

Anyone interested in the proceedings will be given an opportunity to be heard. Copies of the request are 
available for review in the Department of Planning and Public Works at the Chesterfield City Hall, 690 
Chesterfield Parkway West during weekdays between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m.  If you should 
need additional information about this project, please contact Mr. Shawn Seymour, Senior Planner, by 
telephone at 636-537-4741 or by email at sseymour@chesterfield.mo.us 

CITY OF CHESTERFIELD 
Amy Nolan, Chair 
Chesterfield Planning Commission 

 
















